
Upriver Schools Board Report 
Steven Porter – Principal 

3 April, 2017 
 

K-12 Attendance (As of 3 April, 2017) 
 

CVSS: 21 JJSS: 19 JESS: 15 GMS: 11 
 

Seven weeks to go!  Q4 is rolling along.   
 
PEAKS testing is completed.  Materials are now being gathered and will be returned to 
Shari Cobb this week. 
 
Kalskag Cultural week was well attended by upriver students.  One of our students, Eric 
Gusty from Stony, was invited to be part of the moose hunt next year. He is an 
exceptional young man! 
 
Upriver Arts Festival will be held this year at JJSS in Crooked Creek.  I will work with 
Richard Spencer to get some of the art to display here at the DO.  I currently have 
artwork from JESS in my office.  Eventually, my office will be decorated by all four 
upriver schools – historically, student works of art have always decorated my office 
walls.   
 
Senator Hoffman’s office just called asking for the names of our four upriver upcoming 
graduates (I included Brenton Berry on our list since he finished at CVSS and is still on 
the books with us). 
 
Tim Cline (SSOS coach) and I have been working with CVSS staff on updating their 
STEPP plan for next year.  The plan will truly reflect what is happening at the school 
now and in the near future.  The plan will also be a model to be used for the other upriver 
schools and will reflect common goals to be pursued. 
 
The next major event will be Decathlon, but I will save that for a later discussion. 
 
That’s all for now. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Porter 
Upriver Principal, KSD 
 
 


